
   

  
  

Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructs to report
on the situation with a juvenile in St. Petersburg

 

  

Today it was reported that an unknown man molested a ten-year-old girl in the elevator of the
Konstantinovsky shopping center in the city of Pushkin, St. Petersburg.

The investigating authorities of the Main Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of
Russia for St. Petersburg organized a procedural inspection on this fact. The identity of the man is
detected.

The Chairman of the IC of Russia instructed Ms. Parastaeva M.G., acting. head of the Main
Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia for St. Petersburg, to submit a
report on the situation. The inspection is a subject to control in the Main Investigative Directorate of
the Department.
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